
                     

  

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Clerk of the Supreme Court and Court of Appeals  

ATTN: Carrie Janto 
 
From: Lisa Roys 
 
Copy: Members, Board of Governors 
 
Date: August 26, 2013 
 
Re: Petition 10-09  

 

In regard to petition 10-09 Professional conduct for attorneys, the petitioner, Attorney John 

Nicholas Schweitzer indicated that he had contacted the State Bar of Wisconsin’s Family Law 

Section and Attorney Dean Dietrich, chair of the State Bar’s Professional Ethics Committee.  

The Family Law Section provides the attached comments to petition 10-09.  The Ethics 

Committee considered Attorney Schweitzer’s petition at its June 2013 meeting and have chosen 

not to provide comment. 

 

Should you have any specific questions regarding this matter, please contact Public Affairs 

Director Lisa Roys at lroys@wisbar.org or 608.250.6128. 
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FAMILY LAW SECTION 

 
 

  
 

  

Dear Board Members: 
 
I am the Chair of the State Bar of Wisconsin Family Law Section.  The Board had a meeting on May 4, 
2013.  At the meeting we reviewed Amended Petition 10-09 filed be Atty. John Nicholas Schweitzer 
seeking two changes to the existing Supreme Court Rules.   
 
Please be advised that the Family Law Section opposes the requested changes submitted by Atty. 
Schweitzer.  The Section opposes the requested changes as we believe they are unnecessary.  
 
Thank you for considering the Section’s position regarding the Amended Petition. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Atty. Anthony J. Menting 
Family Law Section Chair 
State Bar of Wisconsin  


